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Because of an increasing burden of fire 
department responses to buildings with 
alarm systems, the Bellevue City Council has 
adopted an ordinance charging fees for alarms 
which are considered preventable. The intent 
is to encourage maintenance and needed 
modification of alarm systems and discourage 
careless acts that result in alarm activation. This 
in turn should increase the availability of fire 
department resources to respond to legitimate 
emergencies.

Such alarms include those caused 
by:

Improper type, installation, sensitivity, or 
maintenance of automatic detectors.

Improper installation (including unapproved or 
incompatible components) or maintenance of 
fire alarm systems including systems with no 
apparent reasons for repetitious alarms.

Erroneous transmission of an alarm including 
the reporting of trouble signals by fire alarm 
monitoring companies.

Work on a fire system or automatic extinguishing 
system connected to an alarm system when 
reasonable steps were not taken to prevent 
reporting of an alarm to the fire department.

Fire drills or tests of alarm or extinguishing 
systems when reasonable steps were not taken 
to prevent reporting of an alarm to the fire 
department.

Work including painting, welding, cleaning, 
cooking, dust producing or other activities which 
could activate a fire alarm detector.

Smoke or fumes resulting from closed fireplace 
dampers, cooking activities, smoking of tobacco 
products, etc., including opening a door to a 
corridor equipped with detectors for the purpose 
of ventilating such smoke or fumes.

There is no fee for the first preventable false 
alarm during the calendar year.

A fee of $150.00 will be charged for the second 
preventable response to an alarm, and 
$200.00 for each subsequent preventable 
response during a calendar year. The cost of 
fire alarm or life safety system improvements 
can be used to offset the fee for preventable 
alarms. Documentation must be submitted 
within 30 days of invoicing detailing steps 
taken and receipts showing the cost incured if 
you intend to utilize this option. Please submit 
this documentation along with the signed 
customer copy of the Preventable Response 
Report to: Bellevue Fire Department, PO Box 
90012, Bellevue, WA 98009 ATTN: Fire 
Prevention.

If there are more than six preventable responses 
during a year, the City may recover actual costs. 
This would include operating expenses of at 
least 2 units of heavy fire department apparatus, 
not less than 6 personnel plus administrative 
costs. 

Appeals of fees for preventable responses 
must be filed with the Hearing Examiner within 
30 days of the billing date. The Hearing 
Examiner's office is located in City Hall and can 
be reached at 425-452-6934. Instructions on 
how to file an appeal can be found on the City 
of Bellevue's website: https://bellevuewa.gov/
city-government/departments/city-clerks-office/
hearing-examiners-office/how-to-file-an-appeal/

For additional information or questions contact 
the Bellevue Fire Prevention Division of the 
Bellevue Fire Department at 425-452-6872.




